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  The Shield and Anchor 
Knights of Columbus Council 12387 

                September 30, 2015 

In Service to 

One, In Service 

       To All 
    Another Successful Golf Outing 

Monday, September 21 was an ideal day for 

golf unlike last year when the Parish Golf Out-

ing sponsored by the KofC was rained out after 

six holes. The weather was ideal for golf as 23 

teams took to the links at Plum Creek. With a 

mulligan package of extra shots and throws 

(whatever that meant), some fantastic team 

scores were posted(21-22 under par). There 

were plenty of door prizes and silent auction 

items awarded plus the usual goody bag and a 

nifty SEAS golf shirt. The committee obtained a 

significant number of sponsors for the event 

which certainly will benefit the Little Sisters of 

the Poor, the Gibault School and the parish  Al-

though, at this writing, the numbers are not 

known, the charities will certainly benefit 

greatly. Thanks go to Scott Ehnes, Ken Bar-

thuly and Denny Davis for organizing this great 

event. If you missed it, make sure you put it on 

your calendar for next year. Note: Your editor 

and his team could only manage a score of five 

under even with a sub for the injured Scott 

Cunningham. Thanks, Mike!!!! 
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                      Men and Women Together 
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On Tuesday, October 13, The KofC Council 12387 will join the 

SEAS Women’s Club for a night of fun. It is billed as a Trivia 

Night, but who knows what else will happen when these two get 

together. More info in the Oct 4 parish bulletin. Plan to be there to 

meet and greet your friends 

                     40 Days For Life Needs  You 

Unless you have lived under a bushel basket lately, you know that 

videos of Planned Parenthood have exposed some horrific prac-

tices by this organization. You have an opportunity to try to stop 

this by spending an hour of prayer at either the Fishers or George-

town Rd locations. Right to Life organizations have made great 

progress in shutting down PP at several locations. The power of 

prayer is not to be denied. Please help. Our assigned day is Mon-

day, but you can go anytime. 

             Did You Know……………….. 

*Another great Pancake Breakfast on 9/20 headed by Tom Beck 

*A Fourth Degree Ceremony will happen in Evansville on 10/17 

*Dues– 12 members need to pay their 2015 dues. 

*TMIY is looking for more participation on Fridays at 6:00AM 

   Get outa bed!!! 

*There is still a need for people to sign up for Eucharistic Adora-

tion 

*The annual Memorial Mass for deceased Fourth Degree Knights 

will be held on November 14 

*If you shop at Kroger, you can sign up for their Community 

Awards program. The parish benefits and it’s easy to do. 

*New members-consider signing up for the KofC insurance pro-

gram. It’s a good deal 
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                    Safe and Sacred Protocol Program 

At the last Council Business Meeting, Roger Helmkamp introduced 

the Safe and Sacred Protocol program. An instruction sheet is avail-

able for members in our Council to complete this program. It is de-

signed for those who work with our young people and it should be 

completed before the end of this year. A list of members that need to 

do this will be provided. 

                 Advertising on the Council Web Site 

The Council website hosted by UKnight is now completely functional 

thanks to Troy Sipes (congrats on the new baby) and several other 

Members. Justin Nevitt is looking for companies that would like to 

advertise on the site. If you can provide a lead, let him know.   

                Category-You Can’t Keep Them Down 

There are two Knights in this Council who have undergone serious 

surgery procedures recently. Bob Crisci had open heart surgery and 

Walt Gillespie had back surgery. Both are still in recovery but you 

just cannot keep them down. Bob was at TMIY last Friday and Walt, 

whose surgery was on 9/21 was at Mass last Sunday. Tough guys!!! 

                         Guardian Angel Program 

Deputy Grand Knight Larry Schulz will be introducing a new pro-

gram designed to orient new members and encourage them to partici-

pate in Council activities. This program called Guardian Angel will 

involve our members as mentors to the new Knights. More info will 

be coming.  

                                  Pope Francis 
He captivated Americans of all faiths during his visit last week. He 

must be worn out after such a schedule. There were many prayers of-

fered by the Pope for many reasons, but if I could have talked with 

him, I would have asked him to pray for our country. We need it!! Ed. 
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   Pictures From the SEAS Golf Outing  

Thanks to Our Many Sponsors including the Wil-

liam C Meier Title Sponsor 
Ken Barthuly overlooks the check-in table. Buy  

those mulligans and raffle tix 

    Ken and Scott give instructions to the troops Ken Hall and Tom Graham display the shirt 

all golfers received 

 My Team-Mike Clayton, Chuck Ney, Keith Miller               Carts at the Ready 


